
Attachment 3 

Previous Related Action 

 

On February 6, 2012, the City Council amended the  FY 2011-12 CIP Budget by appropriating 

$200,000 of available Proposition A funds to the “Transit Improvement Program - Citywide 

(Phase II),” Project No. 216-2590-xxxxx-68545, and authorized Staff to proceed with bus shelter 

improvements. 

 

On March 19, 2012, the City Council authorized the first and second grant applications to 

Foothill Transit under the BSEP and authorized the City Manager to execute all required 

documents.  The first grant amount of $35,000 was appropriated on August 6, 2012, and grant 

funds were received from BSEP in September 2013. 

 

On August 6, 2012, the City Council authorized receiving and appropriating $35,000 of BSEP 

funds from Foothill Transit to the “Transit Improvement Program – Citywide,” Project No. 216-

68545; rejected the apparent low bidder, Sadie Construction, Inc, as non-responsive; and 

approved the award of a construction contract in the amount of $$409,680 to Humphrey 

Constructors, Inc., for 30 bus shelters and related improvements with the option for two 

renewals, for a total of 25 additional bush shelters and related improvements, with future FY 

work paid for at the price bid plus Producer Price Index (PPI) for the next two fiscal years based 

on available Prop A funds, not-to-exceed $200,000 annually (including 5% contingency and 5% 

staff time with carry-forward of budget/contract balances until Project completion) .  

 

On August 5, 2013, the City Council authorized receipt of a second grant from Foothill Transit 

under the BSEP; approved the appropriation of this second grant in the amount of $35,000; 

authorized the City to approve the appropriation of this second grant in the amount of $35,000; 

and authorized the City  Manager to execute all required documents.  The grant funds for this 

grant were received from BSEP in October 2015. 

 

On March 17, 2014, the City Council approved award of a construction contract for the next 

phase of bus shelter improvements in the amount of $109,197 to Seating Component 

Manufacturing (SCM) for “Transit Improvement Program – Citywide, Phase II,” Project No. 

216-68545.  

 

On August 3, 2015, the City Council authorized submittal of the third grant application to 

Foothill Transit under the BSEP for $35,000 and authorized the City Manager to execute all 

required documents. 

 

On April 4, 2016, the City Council authorized receipt of a third grant from Foothill Transit, 

approved the appropriation of this third grant in the amount of $35,000 and authorized the City 

Manager to execute all required documents.            

       

On October 17, 2016, the City Council approved the color scheme of blue, that is used citywide, 

for the Phillips Ranch bus shelters as part of “Transit Improvement Program - Citywide (Phase 

II),” Project No. 216-2590-xxxxx-68545. 

 


